Compton Pre-school 

ENGLISH AS AN ADDITIONAL LANGUAGE (EAL)
The principles of good practice for children learning English are the same for all children, whether it is the language predominantly used in the home or an additional language. We aim to meet the needs of all children. Our aim is to ensure that there is equitable and inclusive provision for every child in our care.

It is important to make a clear distinction between EAL pupils and those with special educational needs (SEN). If, via an assessment of their learning achievements, a child learning English as an additional language is discovered to have SEN, practitioners will work closely with the SENCO (Mrs Beal) to ensure the child reaches their full potential. Conversely, we will not allow EAL to prevent gifted and talented children from being recognised as such.

We have, as a setting, taken the following steps to ensure that children with EAL receive the assistance they require to reach their potential:

*
A number of members of staff have attended EAL training in the past and if necessary we would liaise with Early Years to access the latest information and support.
*
We recognise the importance of the child's ‘mother tongue’ and make it clear  
 
that speaking their home language is a positive and valuable part of the   
 
learning process.

*
We allow newly arrived children time to absorb English by allowing 
       them a ‘silent period'. This usually passes once self-confidence has increased. 

*
We view cultural differences between children as an important                                                                                                                           opportunity, and use them in the teaching process.

*
We request support from outside agencies when necessary.

*
We invite parents to write down some simple key phrases that we can use  
   
with the child to enable them to settle as quickly as possible.
· We utilise visual aids, such as picture prompts, timelines and photographs to facilitate understanding and learning where appropriate.

   
For detailed support and guidance, please refer to the DFES document, 
  
Aiming high: meeting the needs of newly arrived learners of English as an    
 
additional language.
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